Town of Wausau Newsletter

850-638-1781
townofwausau@bellsouth.net
wausauflorida.net

Mayor Roger Hagan Mayor Pro-Tem Carol West Council Members Judy Carter John Walsingham Billy Park

A Note from The Mayor & Council Members

The Mayor and Council Members would like to take this time to thank you, our residents, for your support and commitment to our Town. The Town's website is up and running check it out **wausauflorida.net.** Upcoming events that are planned by the Wausau Volunteer Fire Department, Wausau Recreation Department, Wausau Community Development Club, Wausau Garden Club, and the Town of Wausau are listed below.

- Town Council Meetings are held on the third Thursday of each month at 5:00 PM.
 We encourage you to attend these meetings and stay involved in your town. If
 you are unable to attend, you can utilize the video recordings of our meetings on
 our website.
- Great News we are now able to take credit/debit cards for utility payments. You
 can do this in the office or go to our website wausauflorida.net and use the pay
 now button to process your payment.
- Winter cleanup week is scheduled for December 26th -30th. This is the last cleanup for this year, the dumpsters will be behind the town hall, please place your items in the dumpsters and help us keep the area clean. Please remember that we cannot take tires or other items listed in the flyer enclosed.
- The following members will serve another 4-year term as no one qualified against them for the 2022 election. Roger Hagan, Judy Carter, and Billy Park, swearing in and reorganization of the council will be on January 19, 2023, at 5:00 PM.

The Mayor and Members of the Council would like each of you to know how much we appreciate our residents; school is in so please watch out for our kids getting on and off the school buses. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all.

Thank you,

Mayor and Town Council

WINTER CLEANUP

2022

The Town of Wausau will be having our Winter Amnesty Clean Up days from December 26-30, 2022. Dumpsters will be located behind the Town Hall.

WE WILL NOT BE ACCEPTING THE FOLLOWING ITEMS: Flammables, Hazardous Materials, Other Chemicals, Paints in Liquid Form, Refrigerators, Freezers, No Batteries, Nothing with Freon, No Tires.

<u>SOME OF THE ITEMS WE WILL BE ACCEPTING:</u> Washing Machines, Dryers, Stoves, TV'S, Lawn Mowers (drained of gas & oil), couches, chairs, lawn furniture, and other such items.

THIS SERVICE IS FOR TOWN RESIDENTS AND RESIDENTS ON THE WATER SYSTEM ONLY, NO COMMERCIAL

We appreciate your participation in our continuing effort to make our Town more attractive. Please take advantage of the Winter Cleanup days from December 26th-30th, so that together we can make a difference in our Town's appearance. For larger objects please open the back of the dumpster and place your items in or if necessary, place beside the dumpster.

If you have any questions, please call Town Hall at 850-638-1781.